


General sought the advice of the Minister of Justice on Mr Watson’s application, 
and the Minister of Justice appointed a Queen’s Counsel to advise him on the 
application.  
 

• A copy of the Governor-General’s reference of Mr Watson’s case to the Court of 
Appeal (made under section 406(1)(a) of the Crimes Act 1961) is publicly 
available, see: Reference to the Court of Appeal of the Question of the 
Convictions of Scott Watson for Murder - 2020-ps3636 - New Zealand Gazette. 
 

A hard copy of this response will be sent to your home address.  
 
This response will be published on the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet’s 
website during our regular publication cycle. Typically, information is released monthly, 
or as otherwise determined. Your personal information including name and contact 
details will be removed for publication.  
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

 
Rachel Hayward 
Clerk of the Executive Council 
 




